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e A very different Easter celebration
e Meeting news — before they all stopped
e Helping one another across the village

Where have all the cars gone? — keeping contact in a socially distant world
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THE FAMILY YOU CAN TURN TO...

For over 230 years our family has been helping and advising local
families in their time of need, providing both modest and traditional

funerals with care and compassion.

COBHAM: 3 Hollyhedge Road 01932 450360

3) Lodge

the family you can turn to

www.lodgebrothers.co.uk

EHERN ASKABOUT OUR PRE-PAYMENT
FUNERAL EUNERAL PLANS
Custodian Trustee: HSBC Trust Co. (UK) Ltd.

£ 1 O O OF F A PRE_PAID Bring lthis‘a;j\_/erthint?
FUNERAL PLAN ¢ call for details

Christine Hardy

Soft Furnishings

Hand made curtains, blinds, cushions
and much more. Measuring, estimating
and, if wanted, time spent finding the

right fabric, all come free!
Recommendations provided.

Telephone: 020 8393 1222

Antique Clock
Restoration
& Repair

Specialising in
Grandfather, Dial,
Bracket and
Carriage Clocks

Mark Rowe mBh.IL
Tel: 020 8605 0331

www.theclockgallery.co.uk

E.J.M. Garden Services

- Regular Maintenance, Clearance

- Hedge Cutting, Pruning

- Mowing, Weeding, Leaf Collection

- General Tidy Ups
All work considered
With very competitive rates
Contact Ed Mason

Tel: - 07766 081557
Email - ed.j.mason@btinternet.com

Hawkins & Sons
DAY AND NIGHT
FUNERAL SERVICE

Private Chapels
of Rest

LEATHERHEAD
(01372) 372435

Highlands Road

next to Parish Church

MASONS

DAVID RUSSELL
CHIMNEY SWEEP

For all your
chimney
and gas
appliance
servicing

Call 01372 469349
128 COVERTS ROAD,

CLAYGATE, SURREY KT10 OLH
City&e
Guilds
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Julie Watts
— FAMILY LAW \
IN Py~ v
\TC K AN AFFORDABLE AND
EXPERIENCED PROFESSIONAL
ALTERNATIVE TO
TRADITIONAL SOLICITORS
Interior and Exterior
- . * Divorce
Palntlng & Decoratlng * Arrangements for children
e Finances
Working Locally since 1986 * Court Proceedings
References Available PROUD TO PROVIDE A

DIFFERENT KIND OF SERVICE

01372 843220 | oers,,
07889 844459

* Practical, real support
ricks539@outlook.com Contact Julie Watts
15, Littleheath Lane, Cobham, KT11 2QG for a consultation: 07808 572157

RUTH-MARTINDALE [ESIESSY H_ﬂls
LETTER- C/\RVING* Butcher’

possssarmond |/ [ |2

Unique bespoke and \ N (

lovingly crafted
memorials, headstones,
house signs, wedding
gifts and any other
lettering projects

Contact me : 07817742695
www.ruth-martindale-letter-carving.co.uk

01372 844 890

Superb organic cleaning of carpets,

curtains,upholstery and leather

+ Organic carpet, upholstery and leather cleaning Allergy-Out
+ Curtains and mattresses deep cleaned —
+ Guardsmen stain protection plans Safe Organic

. .P P Ceaning \ \\@
* Rug cleaning available
« Allergy treatments available - ask about Allergy-Out

« All work fully insured and guaranteed Our Treatments .....

Safeclean only use organic products,

no harsh chemicals and no detectable residues. Remove Remove rielp

Dust Mites Bacteria Odour Allevgles

Call John now for a FREE no obligation quote:

01372 454500
28 Bracken Close, Bookham, Surrey KT23 3ER Sa BClBﬂﬂ
www.safeclean.co.uk Established 1971

ruthlettercarving@gmail.com butcherscook.co.uk
Make Oxshott

a better place 0@ David Cacte Ussociates
to live

Computer Consultancy

Database and Website
Development—VB, HTML,ASP,
SQL, Access, Excel

We are a local charity of
local people, and our aim is
to drive local residents to

medical appointments. Photography - Conversion of

Could you help by VHS movies to DVD, 35 mm
becoming a volunteer car slides and negatives to digital
driver? format

Volunteers can give as little or )
as much time as they wish, PCs and Networks — Installation,

primarily taking local residents Setup and Troubleshooting
to medical appointments.

Contact Oxshott Care on 07950
478329 or visit our website Tel/Fax: 01372 842873
www.oxshottcare.com

Email: davidadcooke@btinternet.com

Please mention Oxshott Magazine when responding to advertisers

Please mention Oxshott Magazine when responding to advertisers
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B This month’s cover, courtesy of David Coney, shows views of Oxshott and the M25 on
Sunday 12 April, both almost deserted because of the Covid19 restrictions.
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Services at St Andrew’s
Church Services in May

4 N\
Coronavirus

Our church building remains closed - but do join us online for our
services and prayers as shown.

Visit our website to find out how to connect with each of the events
below - and for all the latest information.

www.standrewsoxshott.org.uk

N\ /

Fri 1 Phillip and James, Apostles

Sat 2 9am Saturday Prayers, via zoom

Sun 3 The Fourth Sunday of Easter - Living in Christ
10am Listen & Pray on the website

Tue 5 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Thu 7 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Sat 9 9am Saturday Prayers, via zoom

Sun 10 The Fifth Sunday of Easter - One in Christ
10am Listen & Pray, via the website

Tue 12 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Thu 14 Mathias the Apostle
9am Pray Together, via zoom

Sat 16 9am Saturday Prayers, via zoom

Sun 17 The Sixth Sunday of Easter - Obedient in Christ
10am Listen & Pray, via the website

Tue 19 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Thu 21 Ascension Day
9am Pray Together, via zoom

Fri 22 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Sat 23 9am Saturday Prayers, via zoom

Sun 24 The Seventh Sunday of Easter - Thy Kingdom Come
9am Pray Together, via zoom
10am Listen & Pray, via the website

Mon 25 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Tue 26 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Wed 27 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Thu 28 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Fri 29 9am Pray Together, via zoom

Sat 30 9am Saturday Prayers, via zoom

Sun 31 Pentecost - Thy Kingdom Come/Pentecost
10am Listen & Pray, via the website

The Victoria is a veritable jewel in the crown with a lovely cosy bar for

drinks, a beautiful brasserie for dining and a gorgeous garden, perfect
for whiling away a few hours on a summer day. You will also find a
delicious menu featuring French classics alongside pub favourites using
the best seasonal ingredients and accompanied by a fantastic wine list
and cracking guest ales and beers. We look forward to welcoming you.

The Victoria, High St, Oxshott, KT22 0JR - Telephone: 01372 841900
Victoria.Oxshott@whitebrasserie.com - www.victoriaoxshott.com
facebook.com/victoriaoxshott - twitter @victoriaoxshott

ﬁ” Are you interested
Cercle Frangais in French language,
erser life and culture?

If so, come to West End Village Hall in Esher to listen to
carefully selected speakers talking in French on a variety of topics

Talks take place monthly from October to June. They start at 8.00 pm, last for an
hour and are usually attended by 60/70 members of the Cercle and visitors whose
ability in the French language varies from the fairly basic to the completely fluent.

¢ Relaxed and friendly atmosphere e Free coffee and biscuits from 7.15pm e
e Only £5 per talk or £30 for the whole season

For further information and our programme, please contact:

« Brigitte Tiller: 01932 860842 or brigitte@ptiller.com or

« Cavan Taylor: 01932 864258 or cavan.taylor@btopenworld.com
« Visit our website: www.dontyzack.care4free.net/cercle.html

Ml Frangsis,

Fonidus

Please mention Oxshott Magazine when responding to advertisers
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Covid-19

Easter with a difference

Covid-19 is affecting every part of our lives, not least how we worship
together. Jill Mengham reflects on a very strange Easter...

verything is different at the moment - 0% Wi

how we work, how we shop, how we - q\uﬁ“@ Aug; f ","’  Ciean

socialise, how we live! And the g admit excusg /e,
same was true of how we celebrated .v.é'j;‘
Easter at St Andrew’s. Yet, as : g . % . .
Frances suggested in her Easter ='}_-s;}‘nﬂ§w éié—': _;?-'g‘\\
message (Listen & Pray Easter ' ﬁ\}\-&“ic?‘g oA Q@’Z\a
Sunday on the St Andrew’s website), Rl AN
perhaps this Easter was a much closer {0 ! T‘i 2
experience to how the first Easter would : __%

have been, when the disciples were afraid,
confused, locked away for fear of ‘the enemy’.

Faced with all of the above emotions, I found the Holy Week Reflections
and Easter Day services very comforting. Yes, they were different, but it
really made me appreciate how blessed we are to be able to celebrate our
Christian faith so openly in ‘normal’ times. Of course I missed singing my
heart out; the outburst of joy at ‘He is risen indeed, alleluia’; the fellowship
and feeling of community. But there was joy of a different kind.

In previous years, we have held the Holy Week Reflections in the
Chancel - in the heart of God’s house, seated around his table, reflecting
together on all that Christ has done for us. This year, as we followed
Frances’ reflections from the website recordings, I felt that God was in each
of our houses, seated at our tables, reflecting with each of us personally on
all that Christ has done for us. I know that God is with us always, but this
new, ‘individual’ Holy Week and Easter experience made the closeness of
God all the more poignant.

Would I want to continue worshipping this way? No, of course not. I
long for the days when we can rejoice together in all things. But out of
every difficult situation, God brings good, and I pray that each of us is able
to feel an extra sense of closeness to God as we go through this very difficult
time. Being isolated with God makes being isolated so much more bearable.

Jill Mengham

May 2020 Church News

Thy Kingdom Come 21-31 May

Thy Kingdom Come in a time of lockdown!

Prayer is as relevant, accessible and powerful as ever. We express
dependence upon a God who loves us. We seek his kingdom and
values in our homes & community. We ask for daily bread, for all. We
practlce forglveness for impatience in the home and the inequality
: 7 exposed by this coronavirus. We pray to a
powerful God for deliverance and that our
lives may bring him glory.

Here in Oxshott, St Andrew’s will
therefore do all we can to join in with the
global call to pray Thy Kingdom Come! We
invite you to join us as we do so between
Ascension, 21 May, and Pentecost, 31 May.

You can do so online, as you take your
exercise, or privately, but collectively, in your own homes. You can
personally register at: www.thykingdomcome.global/lightuptheworld
As a focus for our prayer we will:

e ‘Launch’ Thy Kingdom Come on Ascension Day at 8pm with a brief
reflection (online) & then an hour of prayer via zoom on different topics,
ending with a form of night prayer at 9.30pm.

e Gather daily at 9am via zoom to Pray Together (22 to 30 May, incl.
Sunday)

¢ Use Novena booklets to guide our prayers around the theme of
Listening on the Way (available in hard copy, or to use online/print at
home, via our website)

e Undertake two Virtual Prayer Walks together, where we pray at this
critical time for:

o Our 30 local businesses & shops - 9.45 to 11.15am on Wed. 27 May
o Ourlocal schools and community groups - Zpm to 3.30pm on Thurs.
28 May

* Encourage everyone to pray as they take their daily exercise, for the
homes, people and places they see.

Final details, resources for prayer and details of how to join virtual
prayer walks will be found on our website: www.standrewsoxshott.org.uk

As Justin Welby, Archbishop of Canterbury, explains, “In praying
‘Thy Kingdom Come’ we all commit to playing our part in the renewal of
the nations and the transformation of communities.”

g. s we live in lockdown, or emerge into a new half world, the Lord’s

Jolyon Trickey



Centrestage

Performing Arts Training
BALLET*MODERN *TAP« STREET * JAZZ -DRAMA - MUSICAL THEATRE

BALLET-MODERN *TAP-« STREET * JAZZ -DRAMA - MUSICAL THEATRE

Oxshott and Cobham

Tel: 07940 503 971 Web: www.centrestagedanceanddrama.co.uk

14
REED S Founded 1813 | Patron: Her Majesty The Queen

School HMC | 690 pupils | Day & Boarding | Boys 11 to 18 | Girls 16 to 18

OPEN MORNINGS

Take place in

FEBRUARY, MAY,

SEPTEMBER &
NOVEMBER

Please visit our website for full details

For further information:
t: 01932 869001 | w: www.reeds.surrey.sch.uk

“Excellent in all Categories” e: admissions@reeds.surrey.sch.uk
Independent Schools Inspectorate - Jan 2015 Sandy Lane | Cobham | Surrey | KT11 2ES

Please mention Oxshott Magazine when responding to advertisers
10

COBHAM

—DENTAL —

B Dr Claire Morrice|Dr Siobhan Berry
B BA(Hons) BDS BDS

“Our ethos is to help patients feel as comfortable and
at home as possible, establishing a relaxed and
friendly atmosphere which delivers an outstanding
dental experience.”

- General Dentistry -

in our brand new state of the art dental practice

- Hygienist Services -

creating a fresher, brighter and smoother smile (self-referral accepted)

- Wrinkle & Line Smoothing Clinic -

helping you smile more and frown less

- Saturday & Evening Appointments -

giving you the flexibility to attend at your convenience

- Monthly Maintenance Plan -

providing you with a choice to budget for your dental health

New Patients Welcome: Initial Examination only £75 (nclusive of necessary x-rays)
Why not also book a dedicated dental hygienist appointment? - Direct self-referral possible

52 Station Road, Stoke D’Abernon, Cobham, Surrey KT11 3BN
e. admin@cobhamdental.co.uk
w. www.cobhamdental.co.uk
t. 01932 866966

11
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Moving on...

Farewell to Josey!

Youth and Children’s Pastor? Where does one even start to cover the
huge impact she has had on so many?

Josey’s work with children, families and young people has evolved
greatly over the 10 years, reflecting the need to address social and church-
going trends, and enabling her to build strong relationships with young
people both at St Andrew’s and in the wider community.

As well as leading regular Sunday programmes and services, Josey has
been instrumental in introducing the informal and popular Oxshott Family
Praise service on the first Sunday of each month, and the more recent
‘familes@4’ initiative, where children are encouraged to bring their parents
to an ‘Open the Book’
style gathering on a
Saturday afternoon
followed by pizza! In
the community, Josey
has been especially
committed to working
with schools to build
strong relationships
with St Andrew’s and
spread the Word
amongst young
people.

Many in RKS and
Bevendean will
recognize Josey from
her regular ‘Open the
Book’ assemblies,
bringing bible stories to life (though they are just as likely to know her in
character as a shepherd, disciple, or even an animal!).

These children have also had the opportunity to delve deeper into
Christian beliefs with the fun and interactive Christmas and Easter
workshops, a huge amount of work on Josey’s part, but another example of
her dedication to her work with children. And amongst our warmest
reflections of Josey are the many young people who have enjoyed the
weekly Youth Club, OY, meeting together on Friday evenings for fun
activities ranging from football to crafts, from cooking to water games.

C an you believe it’s 10 years since Josey Wisdom joined St Andrew’s as

May 2020 Church News
RKS F 1 e== ¥
S Farewell to Josey S

Unfortunately, due to the coronavirus lockdown, we also did
not get to say goodbye to Josey as we would have liked - we
were hoping to do this at out Easter Service with our own /820

vetsion of an ‘Open the Book” assembly!

Luckily, Josey happened to be with us for the last two days that the school was
open to all, running the Easter workshops single-handedly, and of course, doing
an amazing job of it.

On our last afternoon together, Josey took an assembly for the whole school
and it seemed fitting to say goodbye to her - for the time being. All the children
in the school had put their fingetprints on
a 'tree' and this was framed for Josey to
take to her new church. We then made her
promise that when this is all over, she will
come back for another ‘propet’ goodbyel!

I would like to add that having Josey
with us over the final few days of RKS was
a source of comfort to staff and pupils at a
difficult time. Josey has made such an
impottant impact on the spititual life of
the school over the past ten years, making
our pupils” experience of school life richer
and more fulfilling. T know that among the
highlights for the children would be the
tantastic opportunities for reflection and
exploration she has provided in events
such as workshops and services at the
church, and undoubtedly the ever popular ‘Open the Book’ assembly, Wthh is
often mentioned by pupils when asked what their favourite thing is about RKS!

We are looking forward to saying a more fitting goodbye and thank you in the
hopefully not too distant future.

Katie Hancock, Headteacher

¥ o e . TS

What we will miss most about Josey is her smllmg face, her caring and
listening ear, her creativity and dedication, her good example. One young
person sums up what Josey has meant to them:

‘Josey has shown me what being a true Christian is about - her kindness,
knowledge and support for me has really helped shaped my beliefs.”

And how strange it feels not to be able to say goodbye and thank you in
person, though we will have a super-big gathering once lockdown is over to
celebrate and give thanks for all Josey has done to show the love of God to
the young of Oxshott.

Nicki Galazka

lg
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Primroses for Mothering Sunday

P
DANES HILL SCHOOL The impact of flowers

STRONG AND SAGACIOUS

othering Sunday this year was
M different in Church. It was the first

week of the shutdown due to
Covid-19.

We had ordered 120 colourful
primrose plants that had been lovingly
wrapped in paper with a colourful
raffia bow and a message from
St Andrew’s attached. Instead of
handing the plants out at the service on
Sunday, a number of people collected

14

plants and distributed as many as

A CO-EDUCATIONAL DAY SCHOOL FOR BOYS possible to people known to them.
AND GIRLS AGED 3 TO 1 3 Although it was not what had been
: planned for the flowers, the impact they

PLEASE CONTACT CAROLYN WARD, SCHOOL REGISTRAR
FOR MORE INFORMATION
had on those
who received
them was great.
We had so many
phone calls,
emails and cards
saying a huge
‘thank you’ to
the members of
St Andrew’s
Church for their
care and thought-
fulness at what
was becoming a
difficult, and in
many cases lonely,
time.
Claire Costard

registrar@daneshill. surrey.sch.uk

LEATHERHEAD ROAD, OXSHOTT, SURREY, KT22 0]JG | 01372 842509 |
WWW.DANESHILLSCHOOL.CO.UK

Quote from one recipient: “This was such a
lovely thought from you all and has meant
Please mention Oxshott Magazine when responding to advertisers more than you can know.”

ils
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Christian Aid Week 10-16 May

Still spare a thought

In light of the current restrictions on people gathering together in order
to prevent the spread of Covid-19, Christian Aid Week in 2020 will be
very different. Mark Currie provides some context...

collections and organise events we have been advised that we should
not be planning such events for this May.

Christian Aid have been exploring how to Christian Aid Week
engage with us all in different ways during

10-16 May 2020
Christian Aid Week and beyond, so please look

at the Christian Aid website to see how you can participate.
In the meantime I've penned some thoughts that may put our own
current challenges into context.

I n order to protect those many kind volunteers that make house to house

Dealing with our current challenges in the UK is a strain...

...but we are still very fortunate
Whilst | was worried about whether | would get enough toilet roll on our next
weekly shop
Patricia in Matopeni, Kenya, was giving thanks for the clean toilet block in her
community and wishes all children like her in Matopeni were as lucky.

Whilst | was stressing about whether | could get my favourite type of pasta
Fatima in Malawi (opposite) was rightly worried about whether she would be
able to have any food to feed her family

Whilst | was stressing about whether | could still get my normal brand of
sparkling water

Rose in Kenya was worrying whether she would find water at the water hole six
miles from her home

Whilst | was worried what the supermarket shelves would look like after they
had been stripped bare by a swarm of people

Joseph in Wamba, Kenya, was worrying about what how he would feed his
family now that the locust swarms have destroyed all his crops

Whilst | worry about how the children will cope with their schooling via on-line
lessons

Musah and Fatima in Ghana are wishing that more children like them had the
opportunity to go to school

Whilst | worry about whether I’m the right distance from others when | take my
daily exercise so | don’t become a virus transmitter

May 2020 Church News

Hassan, who is in a refugee camp in the Lebanon, knows he is too far from his
mother and brother who are in Europe getting medical help and too close to
the other refugees in the camp to provide safety from the coronavirus

Whilst we are finding things tough at the moment, please spare a thought for

those in poverty in this world who face greater challenges each day of their lives
than we face at the moment
. Tif® ]

Christian Aid Week this
year will be different to
other years due to the
restrictions on social
interaction but please
continue to give generously
to Christian Aid to help the
poorest people on our
planet.

Mark Currie

Fatima’s story
Fatima Baela, aged 43, is married, with five children.
She lives in Nsanje, Malawi, where Christian Aid’s partner, Churches Action in
Relief and Development (CARD), began supporting some 1,000 female-
headed households with small cash transfers in August. Severe drought
stunted Fatima’s maize crops. She and her husband took odd jobs, but the
family survived on one meal a day, made from lily tubers. As odd jobs grew
scarce, Fatima thought her family would die of hunger.

"\ “The cash transfer through CARD has transformed us. I received a monthly

' allowance of MK20,000 to buy a bag of maize, cooking oil and three packets

of sugar. My family now eats three meals per day. This is a miracle to me.
Thank you very much.”

= ‘,I"h i 3

Please give at caweek.org

v



18

Church News May 2020

Covid-19

Unprecedented

~ WHERE |5

overtime at the present it is ]
‘unprecedented’. We are tempted to think INA
that what we fear and feel now has never been CORONAVI RUS_':

I f there is one word that is working GOD
feared or felt before. It can be reassuring to |
learn that this is not the case. Humfmkind has WORLD?
been there before and got through it. And so,
with God’s help, can we.

Where is God in a coronavirus world? is the
title of a short book (just over 50 pages)
written to show how the Christian worldview can help
us make sense of a pandemic that challenges so many of our certainties.

It’s an easy read, well researched and the final chapter is very practical.
The author, an Oxford professor, introduces the book in this way; "I would
invite you, the reader, to view the book like this: we are sitting in a coffee shop
(if only we could!) and you have asked me the question on the book cover. |
put down my coffee cup and attempt to give you an honest answer. What
follows is what [ would try to say in order to convey some comfort, support
and hope.”

If you're up for some comfort, support and hope, read it in a digital
version from the Good Book Company based in Epsom
(www.thegoodbook.co.uk/where-is-god-in-a-coronavirus-world) at the
price of £1.59.

Alternatively you can collect a free copy of the book, in Oxshott, by
arrangement with me (reader@standrewsoxshott.org.uk or phone 07710
019534).

Phillip Herbert

Annual Parochial A P C M
Church Meeting

We were due to hold our APCM on Palm Sunday, 5 April — but you will
know that this was deferred in line with CofE guidelines...

The Diocese of Guildford advises us that this annual meeting must be held
by 31 October, and we will reschedule ours as soon as we are able.

In the meantime, all office holders (Churchwardens, Treasurer, sub-
committee chairs and PCC members) continue in post.

%Village News

Village W1 in lockdown...

just before ‘lockdown’. We were a small group, as several members

were already taking
precautions, and our speaker had
understandably cancelled.

Jackie Topp brought her entry to
the competition at the Flower Club
that afternoon, which was placed in
the middle of the hall and we sat
round the hall two
metres apart! An
unusual set up but
we were taking
precautions.
Glenys Layzell
gave us an
entertaining quiz,
and we returned
home not
knowing when we
would meet again
- hopefully for a
celebratory
Summer Lunch.

Our various
clubs and groups
have been
suspended
meantime, and we have not been able to complete the little ducks for Easter
eggs which Jenny Beebe had been demonstrating, but that has not stopped
members keeping busy - batch cooking, painting, walking and keeping in
touch with each other. There is always time for a chat!

We hope to meet up again soon and hope to welcome new members
and visitors. Please contact me (lizmcgibbon@btinternet.com) if you would
like further information.

Q few of the ladies of Oxshott Village WI met together on 17 March,

WI member Sue Smith found these lovely anemones
in her garden (top) - so did a quick watercolour!

Liz McGibbon
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Oxshott Art & Crafts Society

Sea view

n such a strange,
I unsettling period as we

are all going through,
0ACS felt very fortunate to
have been able to fit in our
March demonstration
before Covid-19 brought
virtually everything to a
halt!

Our demonstrator was
popular local artist, Jim Hanlon
(right), who was visiting us for the
first time and, judging by the
feedback later, not the last.

His brief was to produce a
coastal scene for us in acrylic and,
for this, Jim had chosen a cliff top
view of Mullion Cove, near the
Lizard in Cornwall - a popular
choice with the members!

Working on board, primed with
sienna acrylic, applied with a house
painting brush, to give texture, and
using a flat head brush, the artist
sketched in his composition with
burnt umber. Using a high position
on a coastline, Jim finds, enables him
to adopt the ‘zigzag’ composition used by Baroque and Renaissance
painters. To avoid too much detail, he used a large flat brush, beginning
with the sea and dabbing white along the base of the cliffs, to define the
shapes of the rocks. Next, he painted the sky, followed by the weathered
strata of the cliffs, the rocks and closer water. And, finally, the cliff top. After
a few minor additions and alterations, we had our delightful view of Mullion
Cove.

We always welcome new members or guests to our meetings, whatever
level of experience or expertise, and these are normally held at the Oxshott
Village Hall on the second Tuesday of the month, from 7.45 to 9.45pm.

Unfortunately, our summer meetings in May and June have now had to
be postponed until a later date, due to the coronavirus.

May 2020 Village News

The finished picture, with our guest
artist, Jim Hanlon

We were also very disappointed to have to cancel our Spring exhibition,
on 25 and 26 April. This is always popular and includes a colourful variety
of artwork and crafts, not to mention home baking!

We hope to be back to normal in September, and will publish further
details nearer the time.

Miranda Fuller

Oxshott Medical Practice - Patient Participant Group

Watch this space...

been cancelled until further notice.
This includes our AGM.

The surgery can be contacted on the
phone between 8am and 6.30pm, Mondays to
Fridays.

One point to note: if you are requesting a
prescription, do please inform the surgery to which pharmacy you would
like the prescription sent.

Many thanks.

D ue to Covid-19, all meetings of Oxshott Medical Practice PPG have

PATIENT

'ARTICIPATION

Liz Chovil
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Friends of Oxshott Heath

Open for residents...

xshott Heath is an important asset to the residents of Oxshott and
O the surrounding area and continues to be open for their use during
the present difficult times.

However, Elmbridge Council took the decision to close the car parks
attached to the Heath to prevent the influx of people from outside the
Borough, which had been experienced over the weekend before Easter.

This influx had raised serious concerns over compliance with the
government’s rules on separation distances, to which many of our visitors
did not appear to be adhering.

The situation will be monitored regularly.

Jan Fuller, Secretary, Friends of Oxshott Heath

What’s On in Oxshott

As we go to press, because of Covid-19 restrictions there are
no physical meetings planned to take place in May...

Some groups and clubs are meeting online - please consult
the relevant website, or your usual contact, for details.

If you would like to have details of your future event listed here, let us know at
oxshottmagazine@yahoo.co.uk

Book ahead: home to let for holidays on
the south coast
Four miles from Lymington

Modern house for maximum three adulls, on@
five minutes on foot from the sea, Ul'//ﬂﬂe or cliffs

Please call 07802 418590
22

Supporting you and local businesses with safer
delivery to your door.

The Covid-19 pandemic is a challenging time for us all. We want you to know that
we are here for you, and as a local resident, Oxshott Delivery was set up to support
you, our local businesses, and to ensure that no one feels alone at such a difficult
time.

We provide B.O.O.M. boxes (Best of Oxshott Merchants) safely to your door. These
are filled with locally produced essentials. Should you wish to obtain a BO.OM. box,
or you know someone elderly or vulnerable who is in need, please email ..
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HARTFIELD HOUSE

LEATHERHEAD
A PORTHAVEN CARE HOME

Oxshott Flower Arrangement Society

Tales from the Chateau

Th t t ti f the Oxshott Fl Club took pl 17 PROLD

e most recent meeting of the Oxshott Flower Club took place on

March. It was a very small group of ladies who gathered at the TO SPONSOR
Village Centre to hear Iris Shaw give her talk and demonstration on OXSHOTT VILLAGE

Life in France. Iris was a very lucky lady to have a chateau and two villas in SPORTS CLUB

the Limoges region of France.

One of her arrangements was placed on top of a milk churn to
represent the chateau’s previous life as a working farm. Once a year she
and her husband let the farm out to a local livestock auctioneer. The best
animals were Limousin cattle, with a prize bull selling for £30,000!

Iris used some beautiful flowers in her arrangements - roses,
alstroemerias, chrysanthemums and many more. All these were used to
good effect; one prop was constructed to resemble a horseshoe, giving a
nod to the stable block and a previous owner who was a baron and lost all
his money gambling on horses. One attractive arrangement in cream and
pale green was placed in an antique upturned lamp. This was a great find
from one of the many flea markets in the region.

Unfortunately, life took a tragic turn as Iris lost her husband last year
and has decided to sell the chateau; nevertheless, her love of flowers and
gardening are
providing some
comfort and she was
planning to get on

& 3
her ride-on mower

." \_A,_:,.JI

and cut her acre of C-a e to
grass the next day. D ff t I y

We were a very I e re n
small group at the
meeting but that
meant that
almost everyone won a prize in the raffle. So along with other clubs and

groups we must now close for the duration. A very sad situation but at least
we are coming into spring which is a wonderful season and will give some

o
L]
\

!
i
)
!

Hartfield House Care Home is a place to live well, offering empathetic and
professional 24 hour residential, nursing, dementia and respite care in Leatherhead.

joy to people who may not be able to get out as much as they would like. Hartfield House Care Home, 4 Hartfield Road
Hopefully Flower Club will resume, perhaps in July, when our Leatherhead, Surrey KT22 7GQ A
demonstrator will be Vijay Bhatia with the title Out of Africa. (Sat Navs KT22 7TH) ®Y

So until then, friends, stay safe and well and hopefully we will see you NURSING * RESIDENTIAL *+ DEMENTIA * RESPITE AWARD
later on in the summer. pRa——
Jackie Topp
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A Great Place To Call Home

At Sunrise of Esher its our mission to provide
the highest standard of personalised residential
or dementia care and support for the elderly,
delivered by a highly-trained professional and
compassionate team.

Barbara Currie _

i School of Yoga Ltd

OXSHOTT ESHER WALTON
Village Centre King George’s Hall Elmgrove Hall
Holtwood Rd High Street Hersham Rd

Combined with freshly prepared nutritious home-
cooked meals and a variety of daily activities and
social outings, its no surprise that Sunrise is a UK

leading care home provider.

Mon 9.30-10.30am Tues 9.30-10.30am Mon 5.45-6.45pm
11.00—- 12.00 11.00-12.00pm 7.00-8.00pm

Thurs 9.30-10.30am 8.15-9.15pm
11.00-12.00 Wed 9.30-10.30am
FOWELD 11.00-12.00pm
Red:  Advanced i 9.30-10.30am
’ 11.00-12.00,4

Call 01372 235330 to ask us about our
refurbished rooms.

Inspected and rated
Sunrise of Esher Good
42 Copsem Lane, Esher, )
Surrey KT10 9HJ Q gareQ_ual_lty
01372 235330 SENIOR LIVING ommission
SunriseEsher.co.uk EOE. 1 November 2018

AMAZING ENERGY

FABULOUS SHAPE

&
i
i

e

FANTASTIC FLEXIBILITY

v/ cesspit emptying
v/ high pressure jetting

v/ 24 hour emergency
service

PJ COLE v/ klargester servicing &

other treatment plant

DEEP RELAXATION

LIQUID WASTE MANAGEMENT .
U S © services
v/ drain & sewer cleansing
& repair BARBARA CURRIE IS A STATE REGISTERED NURSE AND A QUALIFIED YOGA TEACHER
. . WITH MANY YEARS EXPERIENCE. SHE HAS SOLD OVER A MILLION DVDS WORLDWIDE
@PJColeSouthern v/ installation of AND WRITTEN 4 POPULAR YOGA BOOKS.
mMail@pjcole.com new sewage WWW.BARBARACURRIEYOGA.COM
treatment plon‘rs WWW.YOUTUBE.COM/ BARBARACURRIEYOGA
0 @ @ BARBARACURRIE@GLOBALNET.CO.UK

v/ new soakaways & CALL:01372467177

drainage pipes

Please mention Oxshott Magazine when responding to advertisers
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Friends of Oxshott/Danes Hill

Covid-19 slows Danes Hill progress

representatives of the School however progress on a number of
things has inevitably been held up by COVID-19. At the date of
writing, the School is closed at both sites as advised by the Government.

Provision was made to continue the on-site education of those children
whose parents are key workers until the end of last term, but it is of course
now the Easter holiday. As with other schools, it is unclear when it will be
possible to reopen.

Nevertheless work on the Sports Hall continues. As Sarah Colenso
noted in the April edition, work was continuing largely according to plan
although it was running four weeks behind schedule as a result of delays
caused by the heavy rain earlier this year. Construction is continuing now
with workers required to observe safe distance rules, which will
presumably also slow things down. Work ceased for a few days over
the Easter weekend but recommenced on Tuesday 14 April. A number of
residents have raised concerns about the visibility of the new building and
we have passed these comments to the School and requested that this is
dealt with by appropriate screening as soon as possible.

I I‘riends of Oxshott (FOX) continues to meet regularly with

Access to the School

One of the most common causes of complaint is the unauthorised use of
Wren'’s Hill to access the School’s main site and related concerns expressed
by residents about traffic volumes and speeding. The use of the

car park and gate on Wren'’s Hill should be restricted to staff, although

of course the number of cars that involved has increased significantly as the
School has expanded. The School says it has asked parents not to use the
Wren'’s Hill entrance at any time. However it is clear that some Danes Hill
parents and perhaps more particularly, visiting parents from other schools
attending sports events, are still trying to access the School via Wren’s Hill.
One solution may be for the gate to be locked at weekends to prevent its use
by any parents, although that wouldn’t prevent people trying.

The School has offered to fund reasonable safety and other
improvements in the form of additional signage, lighting and speed
management measures. However, since it is not their land they can
obviously only do so once it is clear what measures would have the support
of local residents. Individual local residents’ views vary and we have
received a number of suggestions. The School has therefore agreed to work
with local residents in Wren'’s Hill and Knott Park to review the options
available, potentially with the aid of an external consultant.

May 2020 Village News

The chairs of the Wren’s Hill and Knott Park Residents’

Associations have met to consider options, but the COVID-19 lockdown has
put on hold a meeting with the School and advisers to explore these options
more fully. This will be recommenced once lockdown restrictions are
eased sufficiently.

Since the beginning of the school year Sarah Colenso (their Local
Community Liaison Officer) has helpfully provided regular updates of
scheduled School events at both sites which FOX has been able to provide to
its supporters in advance. Unfortunately, since the School was closed there
have been a couple of instances of unexpected construction noise and traffic
at the main site. The main problem was in fact caused by workmen on site
employed by the electricity provider to repair a cable failure. The School
took immediate action once the problems were reported, but we have asked
if advance warning could in future be given of construction activity.

Signs of Spring

Hopefully you have all now noticed that the area in front of Broom Hall on
the side of the A244, which was developed by Surrey CC at the request of
the School two years ago, is now looking much better (see below). Itis
pleasing to see that many of the bulbs the School planted recently, which we
thought would only flower next year, have in fact flowered this Spring.

If you have any specific queries or concerns about the School’s
activities please do contact Sarah Colenso at
localcommuity@daneshill.surrey.sch.uk in the first instance. Sarah has
proved to be responsive to any issues that have been brought to her
attention.

If you have any broader issues you would like FOX to discuss with the
School, please contact FOX at oxshottfriends@outlook.com
Ian Dilks
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VIISITTING CHIROPODIST

ROUTINE FOOT CARE
CORNS - HARD SKIN - VERRUCAE - INGROWING NAILS
THICKENED NAILS - FUNGAL INFECTIONS
DIABETIC AND ELDERLY CARE

Tracie Sampson RGN, MSSCh, MBChA. HPC Reg.
01932 589756 or 07944 951505

St Andrew’s RATBUSTERS

your church Are you experiencing problems with rats,
. mice, moles, waspnests, bees, foxes,
Need to hlre d halp squirrels, cockroaches, rabbits, pigeons, deer,
St Andrew’s Church Hall is fleas or any other kind of vermin?
available for private hire Then talk to us
e Occasional hire only TODAY!

e Children’s parties, meetings, lectures, etc.
DISCREET PERSONAL SERVICE 24 HOURS A DAY

Call 01372 842071 01372 376746 or MOBILE 07956 633120

SURREY BASED
FRIENDLY, CREATIVE
CATERERS

ROCKET CATERING LTD
INFO@ROCKETCATERING.CO.UK
WWW.ROCKETCATERING.CO.UK

PARTIES
LOCAL CLUB EVENTS
BEAUTIFUL TABLEWARE HIRE

WEDDINGS
FUNERALS
SPECIAL OCCASIONS

Please mention Oxshott Magazine when responding to advertisers
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The Arts Society of Cobham & Oxshott

Cultural learning curve —in Italy

my parents suggested a gap year in Florence studying at the British

Institute. Off I flew on an airline called British Eagle in September to stay
at Viale Machiavelli 25 with Marchesa Casimira Rosselli del Turco (known
as Mamoo) who took in English students. Life was fun, classes stimulating,
as the teacher, Signora Rappucini, had written our grammar book. In the
afternoon there would be guided visits to a gallery or church then time for
an ice cream or window shopping in Gucci and Ferragamo.

Having changed from piano to organ at school, I packed my year-old
organ books, and within a fortnight set about finding a musician to teach

me. I called into the British Consulate for advice
(you could also read the papers there)
] where someone suggested
= approaching the
English church,
but alas they could
not help.

Next stop was
the American
church, where I
met the organist
who yes, could
give me lessons...
on condition I
sang in the Sunday
choir.

But how to
pay for these
lessons? Mamoo
suggested that I
' show visiting

Americans the
sights of Florence ... once I had learnt my own way around! Biglearning
curve - always do a recce first ... as I now do before taking ASCO (The Arts
Society Cobham & Oxshott) groups on a visit.

Next month - how I earned enough lira (1,483 to the £ in those days) to
pay for those organ lessons.

I have always been interested in art history. On leaving school in 1968

Nicky Orlebar
Shil
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Contacts at St Andrew’s (continued from page 2)

Who’s Who at St Andrew’s ﬁ1 Ardrews

Bible Reading Fellowship: Hon Sec: Claire King (01932 867522)
Build your Church Project: Contact: Jill Mengham (01372 842084)
Children and Young People:

StAks is the name for our 4-11 years old groups that meet on Sundays from 11lam-
12 noon in term time.

OY! Youth Club is for local young people aged 10-14 (school years 6-9).
Contact: the Church Office (01372 842071)

Church Flowers: Jill Levitton (01932 862532)

Church Hall: For bookings contact the Church Office (see page 2)

Churches Together: Suzanna Knott (01932 866951)

Coffee Comfort: Jenny Mathieson (01372 842760)

Deanery Synod: Representatives: Rebecca Mayhew and Jill Perrett

Electoral Roll Officer: Emily Godfrey (electoral.roll@standrewsoxshott.org.uk)

In Touch: group for parents and carers of babies and young children. Contacts: Karen
Banks (01932 868323) or Marianne Francis (01932 866223)

Lay Assistants: Barbara Begley, Peter Burt, David Crouch, Marianne Francis, Anita
Harper, Phillip Herbert, Claire King, Rebecca Mayhew, Jill Mengham, Helen Shand
and Jackie Stewart

Lunch Club: for people over 60’s. Leaders: Sheila and Phillip Herbert (01372 842005)

Mid-week Groups: Various study, house, fellowship and prayer groups meet on a
regular basis throughout the parish. Enquiries: Parish Office (01372 842071)

Mothers’ Union: Branch Leader: Jane Endean (07762 212607 or
mothers.union@standrewsoxshott.org.uk)

Music: Director of Music: Valerie Beynon (01932 863296). Organists: Carina Moffat,
Nicky Orlebar. Worship Band: Andy Hum (01372 844322)

Parish Safeguarding Officer: Anna Jarrett (safeguarding@standrewsoxshott.org.uk)

Parochial Church Council: PCC Secretary: Sue Procter; PCC Treasurer: Carl Jackson
(01372 843990); PCC Members: David Crouch, Patrick Fleming, Nicki Galazka,
Richard Green, Chris Hampson, Karen Henshall, Brenda Hum, Anna Jarrett, Claire
King, Jill Mengham, Mike Newman, Lilly Nicholson, Gordon Scott, Mike Shand and
Norman Steven

Pastoral Assistants: Barbara Begley, Peter Burt, Marianne Francis, Rebecca Mayhew,
Gavin Harper, Helen Shand, Jackie Stewart, Ron Stewart and Trish Torr. For
contact, please call the Church Office (01372 842071)

Sidespersons: Convenor: Gwen Bullen (01372 843932)

Stewardship: Parish Funding Administrator: Marjorie Cox (01372 842857)
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Contact information for local services — please advise any changes

Community Services

Oxshott Medical Practice: Holtwood Road, Oxshott KT22 0Q)
Telephone: 01372 844000 - Monday to Friday, 8am to 6.30pm
Website: www.oxshottmedicalpractice.co.uk
Doctors:
Dr Richard Draper MBChB DCH DRCOG DA MRCGP (available Monday, Tuesday,
Thursday, Friday)
Dr Mark Jenkins MBBS DRCOG DFFP MRCGP (available Monday - Wednesday,
Friday)
Dr Alice Palfreman MBChB (Hons) MRCGP (available Monday - Wednesday)
Dr Adicia Selvanayagam MBBS BMedSci DSFRH (available Thursday, Friday)
Dr Sarah Glynne MBBS(Hons) BSc MRCP(UK) MRCGP DFFP (available Monday)
Nurses: Rosemary Tyler (available Monday, Wednesday, Friday) and Tracy Crook
(available Tuesday, Thursday)
Surgery hours: Monday to Friday, 8am-6.30pm. Pre-bookable early morning and late
night appointments available - contact surgery for details
Outside surgery hours:
- in Non-Emergency cases: telephone 111
- in an Emergency, such as chest pain or shortness of breath (or any other
emergency), telephone 999
Patient Participation Group:
Chairman: Elizabeth Chovil (oxshottppgsec@gmail.com)

Barbara Currie Yoga Classes: at Oxshott Village Centre on Mondays and Thursdays 9.30-
10.30am and 11am-12 noon (01372 467177 or barbaracurrie@globalnet.co.uk)

Central Surrey Voluntary Action: No.1, The Quintet, Charities House, Churchfield Road,
Walton on Thames, KT12 2TZ - incorporating Elmbridge Volunteer Centre, and an
Esher venue (01372 463587 or visit www.centralsurreyvoluntaryaction.co.uk)

Centre for Sight: Vision correction, laser eye surgery, lens implants and cataract surgery,
at 48 High Street, Oxshott. Mon-Fri, 9am-4.30pm (0800 011 2882)

Chiropodist: Tracie Sampson MBChA MSSCh HPC-registered. Visiting practice (mobile
07944 951505, home 01932 589756)

Council Representatives — Surrey:
Mary Lewis (01932 590338) represents Cobham, Downside & part of Stoke
d’Abernon and Oxshott (west of the railway line)
Mike Bennison (01932 866367) represents Oxshott (east of the railway line),
Claygate and Hinchley Wood. Both can also be contacted through the Esher &
Walton Conservative Association, 3 Bridle Close, Surbiton Road, Kingston-upon-
Thames KT1 2JW (020 8546 2934 or conservatives@esherwalton.com)

Council Representatives — EImbridge (Oxshott and Stoke d’Abernon Ward):
Andrew Burley (07503 830954), Oliver Chappell (07900 780077), David Lewis
(07771 505567)

May 2020 Oxshott Directory

Contact information for local services

Com mun ity Se rViceS (continued)

Counsellor: Fay Preston MBACP BACP-registered counsellor (01372 450742 or 07855
098995 or visit www.counselling-directory.org.uk/counsellors/fay-preston)

Esher and District Citizens Advice Bureau: Harry Fletcher House, Civic Centre Complex,
High Street, Esher, Surrey KT10 9RN (Tel: 01372 464770/Fax: 01372 470488) Mon.,
Tue., Thur., Fri. 10.30am-3.30pm/ Wed. 5pm-7.30pm

FEDORA: Federation of Oxshott Residents and Associations. Co-Chairs: Anthony Wolfe,
Carmen Robinson (chairman@fedora.org.uk)

Friends of Oxshott Heath: Contact: Jan Fuller (janmfuller@yahoo.co.uk), Elizabeth
Chovil (e.chovil@ntlworld.com)

Health Visitor and Cobham Health Centre: (01932 867231)

Hospital Accident and Emergency Department (A&E): Epsom General Hospital, Dorking
Road, Epsom KT18 7EG

Meals on Wheels: Contact Cobham Day Care Centre (01932 867601)

Osteopath: Anja Davidson, Wellmead Osteopathy, Steels Lane (01372 897497 or
info@wellmeadosteopathy.co.uk)

Oxshott Care: Local voluntary Help Scheme (07950 478329). Phone attendance Monday
to Friday, 9am - 12 noon, answer machine at other times

Oxshott Neighbourhood Watch: Co-ordinator: Henk van Roest (01372 843880 or
h.vanroest@henk-van-roest.com)

Oxshott Village Centre: Bookings Secretary: Alexandra Horne (01372 841892 or
ovcbookings@aol.com or visit www.oxshottvillagecentre.co.uk)

Physiotherapist: Leigh R. Hopper MCSP SRP, Oxshott Physiotherapy Practice, Sunridge,
Fairoak Lane, Oxshott (01372 844449 or oxshottphysio@btopenworld.com)

Police: Cobham and Oxshott: PC Jo Fahey, PCSO lan Lowe, PS Rob Thomas. Elmbridge
Borough Commander: Inspector Bert Dean
Police Station: ElImbridge Borough Council, Civic Centre, High Street, Esher, Surrey
KT10 9SD (elmbridge@surrey.pnn.police.uk)

To report a crime or incident, call 101, the number for all non-urgent calls
In a genuine emergency, requiring urgent police attendance, call 999

Royal Kent School, Oakshade Road, Oxshott, Surrey KT22 OLE (01372 842495) Church of
England Primary School, ages 4 to 11. For details of admissions, please contact the
School Office. Headteacher: Katie Hancock Governors: Nigel Mengham (Chair),
Katie Hancock (Head), Jo Allen, Joe Blaney, Ruth Burns, Maureen Carruthers, Helen
Howell, Steve Jones, Leo Morrell, Frances Trickey, Linzi Way, David Young, Robbert Zoet

SSAFA: Leading national charity helping members and ex-members of the Armed Forces
and their families (01372 462796 or surrey@ssafa.org.uk)

Victim Support: For help and support, call your local victim care team (0845 38 99 528
or shorehamvcu@victimsupport.org.uk). Lines open Monday to Friday, 8am-8pm,
and Saturday 9am-5pm or visit www.victimsupport.org.uk
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All the details you need to join in

Local Clubs & Societies MM ’m

1st Oxshott Scouts: Meetings, Beavers (Mondays 6-7.15pm), Cubs (Thursdays 6.30-
8pm), Scouts (Wednesdays 6.30-8pm), Explorers (Mondays 7.30-9pm).
(oxshottscoutgroup@gmail.com) www.oxshott-scouts.org

Ladies Friendship Group: Meets 1% Tuesday in month at 10am, in small hall in Oxshott
Village Centre. Contact: Angela Horne (01372 843113)

Le Cercle Francais d’Esher: Evening talks in French on 3" Wednesday of each month
from October to June in West End Village Hall. Contact: Cavan Taylor (01932
864258 or cavan.taylor@btopenworld.com)

Oxshott Art & Crafts Society: This friendly group of artists and craftsmen meet for a
demonstration at 7.45pm on the second Tuesday of most months. Guests are
welcome and members can exhibit in three annual exhibitions. All standards are
welcome. Full details are all on our website (www.oxshottartandcrafts.org)

Oxshott Badminton Club: If you play badminton why not join us on Tuesday evenings
(September to May). Contact: Geoff Moyle (01372 843844 or
geoffdot@ntlworld.com) or Ashok Patel (07977 103436 or ashokdivya@aol.com)

Oxshott Bridge Club: Duplicate bridge on Wednesday evenings at Oxshott Village
Centre. Enquiries to Secretary: Janet Kefford (01932 863541)

Oxshott Choral Society: Meets Wednesday evenings in the Church Hall. Contact: Sue
Rees (01372 842300) www.oxshottchoral.org.uk

Oxshott, Esher and the Dittons NWR (National Women'’s Register): meets fortnightly
on Tuesday evenings (some Tuesday afternoons during winter) in each other’s
homes. Contact: Cathy Davies (01372 842085)

Oxshott Flower Arrangement Society: Meets 3™ Tuesday in the month at Oxshott
Village Centre, except August. Contact: Jill Levitton (01932 862532)

Oxshott Royals Football Club: Designated FA Charter Standard Community Club
providing football for boys and girls between the ages of 5 to 18. Contact:
www.oxshottroyalsfc.co.uk and press the Apply Now icon

Oxshott Village Sports Club: Bowls, Bridge, Cricket, Cycling, Football, Netball, Pétanque,
Squash, Stoolball, Tennis. All enquiries to the OVSC office: Fiona Stephen or Sarah
Murphy (01372 843652 or office@oxshottsports.com)

Political Parties: Oxshott & Stoke d’Abernon Conservatives: Chairman: David Lewis

(01932 590338 or djlewis43@btinternet.com)
Cobham, Downside, Oxshott and Stoke Labour Party: For information contact
Secretary Dan Parks (07860 677898 or codslabourbranch@gmail.com)

The Arts Society Cobham and Oxshott (formerly CODFAS): arranges illustrated monthly
afternoon talks, and lectures with lunch, at Oxshott Village Centre. Coach visits
organised. Contact: Sheila Millard (01372 462722)

The Oxshott Club, Oakshade Road: Centre of Village Social Life. Lounge Bar, Snooker,
Pool, Quiz Nights on a regular basis; music and entertainment evenings and BBQs
held regularly. Sports events shown on BT Sports channel. Open every evening;
Saturday and Sunday open midday onwards. New members always welcome. See
us on Facebook or contact Club Secretary or Stewardess (01372 842232)

Women'’s Institute - Oxshott Village WI: Meets 3¢ Tuesday in month at 8pm, in Oxshott
Village Centre. Contact: Maggie Day (01932 988501)

I'Dream....
IS TO BE ABLE TO SEE MY KIDS

WHEN SWIMMING

Did you know swimming with contact lenses puts you at risk of infection?
CENTRE FOR SIGHT may well be able to help you achieve your dream through
laser eye surgery or lens implants. Our highly skilled surgeons in the business for over
20 years and leaders in the field have a phenomenal track record. Find out more or
Book a Consultation at CENTRE FOR SIGHT.

Lens Implants | Implantable Contact Lens | Laser Eye Surgery

CALL 01342 306020 or VISIT www.centreforsight.com

CENTRE
FOR
SIGHT




1,500 Oxshott homes

3

ONE Estate Agent

Boyce Thornton is the only

estate agent in Oxshott

For property experts that know Oxshott better than any
other estate agent in Surrey contact the team today

Property

Lettings Management

Boyce Thornton

The local property experts

01372 844200
oxshott@boycethornton.co.uk
www.boycethornton.co.uk




